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Affiliation/Position Wildlife Research Center/M1 
Name Ena Onishi 
 

1. Country/location of visit   
Japan, Nigata Prefecture, Myoko City 

2. Research project 
Sasagamine Field Practice Course 

3. Date (departing from/returning to Japan) 
2019. 06. 28 – 2019. 07.01  

4. Main host researcher and affiliation 
Kyoto University Sasagamine Hutte 

5. Progress and results of your research/activity (You can attach extra pages if needed) 
Please insert one or more pictures (to be publicly released). Below each picture, please provide a brief description. 

 
In this fieldwork practice, we climbed Mt. Hiuchi and observed many plants and animals living there. We also learned 
basic survival skills such as ropework. While many of us met for the first time, it was very fun to have talk with them. 
Most of the animals that I observed before, especially the monkeys, were highly habituated and so it was interesting to 
observe naïve monkeys that are not habituated.  
 
The mountain climbing was conducted in therain and it was amazing experience for us. While we were quiet while we 
climbed, we always shared information if we saw anything interesting such as bamboo flowers. Also, the weather got 
much better when we were at the point where we could see the mountains and it was amazing.  
 
On the last day, we went to Jigokudani to observe Japanese macaques there. It was very spacious and had more cliffs 
and hills than other semi-wild Japanese macaque fields. I would love to go in winter to see their behaviors with hot 
spring.  

 
 
“Snake mansion” 
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Japanese five-lined skink 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
View of Mr. Hiuchi 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sasagamine Hutte in the night 
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In Jigokudani 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

6. Others 

Thank you very to Dr. Sugiyama, Mrs. Fukushima and Dr. Suzumura for teaching us many things. We all had 

amazing time there. 
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